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The Ozaukee Glass, official Newsletter of the 
Ozaukee Corvette Club, is produced monthly and 
provided to all members, advertisers and other car clubs. 
Articles printed in Ozaukee Glass are believed to be accurate 
and correct. The Ozaukee Club assumes no responsibility 
for the completeness or correctness of the articles. 
 
 

 

The Ozaukee Corvette Club meets the 3rd 

Sunday of the month unless an alternate      

date is published.  

 

     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Upcoming Calendar Events                  (See web site calendar for latest information) 

 
 
January 10th 2018 – 6:00pm (5:00pm dinner) January OCC meeting, location TBD 
 
January 13th 2018 – 5:30pm Christmas Party at M.J Stevens.  More info coming… 
 
February 14th 2018 – 6:00pm (5:00pm dinner) February OCC meeting, location TBD 
 
March 4th 2018 – S.E. Wisconsin Corvette Clubs Chili Cookoff – Delafield Brew Haus.  
 
March 14th 2018 – 6:00pm (5:00pm dinner) March OCC meeting, location TBD  
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Ozaukee Corvette Club 

Nov.15, 2017 

Annual Meeting 

 

The Nov. 15 meeting of OCC was called to order by President Jeff Myers at 6:00pm at The Flipside 

Restaurant, 21 members were present. 

 

Secretary’s Report: Sue Montana Myers stated there were no minutes to report. 

Treasurer Report: Sue Giese gave her report on the balances on the checking account and on checks that 

were written or received. A motion was made by Gary Bush, seconded by Jim Nowlen to accept the 

Treasurer’s Report 

Membership: Ron Giese stated we now have 79 Members. 

Web Master: Pat Murray stated there is nothing new to report. 

Advertising: Mark Hobler stated there is nothing to report. 

V-President: Ron Giese reported the bon fire was a huge success. Everyone seemed to have a good time. 

Nov. 5 was the last time this year for Clean the Highway. Nine bags of garbage were picked up. Thanks to all 

the volunteers! 

 

Old Business: Chili Cook Off – March 4, 2018 - OCC will be the host Corvette Club of the Chili Cook-off 

Charity event. Items donated for the silent auction will be stored by Ron and Sue Giese, and Jeff and Sue 

Myers. If you have any questions please call Jeff or Ron. OCC received a thank you card from Family 

Sharing for the club’s donation to their Thanksgiving Food Drive. We will also be donating to Family 

Sharing for Christmas. 

 

New Business: 

Proposed amendment to by-laws. Bruce Post presented a revision to the club’s by-laws.  The proposed 

revision changes the meeting date each month to Wednesdays. This by-law revision affects Article V, 

Section 2 Membership Meetings, “regular membership meetings will be held on the second Wednesday of 

each month.” The second revision affects Article V, Section 3 Annual Meeting, “The Annual Membership 

Meeting will be held on the second Wednesday of November each year for the election of officers, directors, 

and any other business that may lawfully be presented.” This proposed revision was seconded and was voted 

upon at the November Meeting and passed.   

Voting Results:  

Directors: Pat Murray, Gregg Goetz, Mark Hobler.  

President, unopposed – Jeff Myers 

Vice-President, unopposed – Ron Giese 

Secretary, unopposed – Sue Montana-Myers 

Treasurer – Sue Giese 

 

Christmas Party: This year our party will be held on Jan. 13th, 2018 at M.J. Stevens. 

More to come……….. 

After some discussion, a motion was made by Bruce Post, seconded by Sally Post to not have a regular 

meeting in December. There will be a Board meeting on Dec 13th, 6:00pm, at Flipside in Grafton. Please 

come around 5:00pm if you want to join us for dinner.  Jeff read the end of the year report and it will be in 

the Newsletter. A motion was made to adjourn and seconded. Meeting was adjourned at 7:40. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sue Montana Myers 
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Jeff’s 2017 Annual Report of Ozaukee Corvette Club: 
 
2017 Year in Review 
 
November 2016, the annual meeting of OCC saw the election of officers and directors for the 
following year. The results were Jeff Myers, president; Ron Giese, Vice president; Carie 
Drennan, Secretary, Sue Giese, Treasurer. The directors were Gregg Goetz, Mark Hobler, and 
Pat Murray. Carie and Dana Drennen moved to Iowa, and Sue Montana-Myers agreed to be 
the interim secretary the club made our annual contribution to Ozaukee Family Sharing for 
their Thanksgiving and Christmas food programs. 
 
December 2016 the club ended the year with 87 members owning 50 Corvettes. The Holidays 
are upon us, our snowbird members are settling into life in warmer climates as our Corvettes 
are put away for another winter. 
 
January 2017 the club had their Christmas Party at M.J. Stevens, and a great time was had by 
the 42 members that attended. We had an unusual Christmas present exchange that almost 
everyone seemed to enjoy. 
 
February 2017 meeting was suspended due to a lack of a quorum. This issue will need to be 
addressed moving forward. 
 
March 2017 was the Charity Chili Cook-off held at the Delafield Brewhaus. OCC learned that 
they would be the next club to host the 2018 Chili Cook-off. 
 
April 2017 the days are getting longer. Our Florida members will be returning soon, and the 
Corvettes will be coming out of storage. 
 
May 2017 the club had its traditional shakedown cruise and headed to The Horse and Plow 
Restaurant at the Village of Kohler. A great ride, and good food were enjoyed by everyone. 
Our first parade of the season, the West Bend Memorial Day parade took place. 
 
June 2017 Wednesday evenings at Wayne’s became more popular as the weather warmed up. 
We participated in the Thiensville parade, our 2nd parade of the season. 
 
July 2017 is parade month. Our 4th of July Parade is the Cedarburg Parade. Over 30 cars from 
the club participated. The Cedarburg police estimated there were over 150,000 people lining 
both sides of the 1.5 mile parade route. Later that same day, club members made the trip to 
the Village of Brown Deer, to participate in their 4th of July parade. Truly a wonderful venue. 
Later in the month members participated in the Port Washington Fish Day Parade and Car 
Show. This was the fifth and final parade of our season. Thom Brown has done a great job 
once again with our parades. 
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August & September 2017 were car show months and Wednesdays at Wayne’s. We had our 
monthly membership meeting at Wayne’s, and had a large turnout. The Club voted to award 
Family Sharing of Ozaukee County $1,000. For the upcoming Thanksgiving and Christmas Food 
Drives. 
 
October 2017 fall is upon us, yet the days are still warm. Our Snowbirds are plotting their escape 
to warmer climates, and members are getting ready to store their cars for winter. The Giese’s held 
their bonfire and a date has been set for the Chili Cook-off. Bruce and Sally Post led a group of 
members on a road trip to the Lake Geneva area for great fall color and good food. Nominations 
of officers and directors for the 2017-2018 year were accepted at the general business meeting. 
 
November 2017 is the annual meeting and election of officers and directors. 
The Ozaukee Corvette Club is in sound financial condition and will end the year with 79 members. 
I want to thank Ron Giese for his good work as our membership chair and vice president. Sue 
Giese has done a good job with club finances as our treasurer, and we appreciate her good work. 
Pat Murray and Dana Drennen started the year as our Web Masters. Dana was promoted to his 
new position in Iowa, and Jim Nowlen stepped up to work with Pat on the Club’s website and as 
editor of the Club newsletter the Ozaukee Glass. I want to thank Carie Drennen for all her good 
work as our secretary until she had to relocate to Iowa. The Drennens where very active in the 
club, and will be missed.  The directors of our club, Gregg Goetz, Mark Hobler, and Pat Murray 
have provided wise counsel which is appreciated by myself- thank you fellows. I would also like to 
thank my wonderful wife, Sue for stepping up and volunteering to be the interim secretary, and 
being supportive of my work for the club. 
 
These are interesting times for the Corvette. We are on the brink of seeing and experiencing a 
whole new direction for Chevrolet and the Corvette. The manufacturing facility has doubled in 
size, the 2018 model year has ended before 2018 even happened, and the rumor mills are in full 
speculation mode. Whatever is happening, it will probably exceed our expectations, and the 2019 
Corvette in some form or another will start production soon. As a Corvette Club beginning its’ 39th 
year, we have a front seat to see what our favorite sports car will become. We already know 
owning one is the most fun you can have on four wheels.  
 
Respectfully, 
Jeff Myers, 
President, Ozaukee Corvette Club 
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New Members!  Welcome! 
 
 No new this month  
 
Member Anniversaries: 

 
12/16 - LEE & KATHY PERKINS 
 

Member Birthdays: 
 

12/4 - JEFF MYERS                                                                                  
12/4 - GARY KRAFCHECK 
12/6 - ANN JOHNSON 
12/8 - DEE WARZYN   
12/11 - KATHY HUCK 
12/13 - JIM HUCK 
12/15 - WILLIAM GENSRICK 
12/18 - BARB JURSS  
12/20 - KAY NEWELL  
12/28 - DALE DOERFLINGER 

 

 

 

 

Note to members from editor.  One of the things I try to feature each month is a 

Member Spotlight reflecting Corvettes owned by our members.  It would help 

greatly to have on hand pictures and information so that I can include, potentially, 

YOUR car in a newsletter.  If you are willing to participate, would you please 

send me a PHOTO of your car, along with your story.  Your story can be 

anything you like.  For example, how did you come to buy the car you’re 

featuring?  Other data that will help:  Year, Model, Engine, Color, Nickname and 

Outstanding Features.   

 

If you’re willing to participate, would you please send me an email including 

photo?  Send to our newsletter editor. 

 

Thanks very much! 
  

NEWSLETTER PUBLICATION 

SCHEDULE: 

 

Articles for each month’s newsletter 

need to be sent to 

jimnowlen@gmail.com by or before 

the first of the month.   

 

Elsewhere in our newsletter will be 

important dates to remember.  These 

are also available on the club website 

calendar, as well as club “hootboard”.   

 

Next Newsletter cutoff is 

January 10, 2018 (same date 

as our first 2018 Meeting) 

mailto:jimnowlen@gmail.com
mailto:jimnowlen@gmail.com
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We want to mention that Silk 

Screen specialists already have 

our club logo and most if not all 

Corvette generations ‘vette logo.  

This is a great place to get your 

OCC logo gear.   

 

Bring your own shirt, or buy from 

them.  Note that our “official” 

shirt color for parades is White.   
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Classifieds: 

 
For Sale- 2007 Corvette Coupe, LS-2 400 hp, 6spd auto, Velocity Yellow, Cashmere interior, 
Chrome wheels, 3LT options, @9500 miles. Being sold by the original owners, Pat Zaske. Asking 
$28,000. OBO.  Call for more information 262-377-3331. 
 
 
CORVETTE Storage in Cedarburg area. Very clean, dry, bird proof and secure. Reasonable 
annual rates. Thom Brown 262-227-9927. 
 
 

Storage in Germantown. Very clean, dry and secure. Reasonable seasonal and annual rates. 
Electricity available for battery tender at additional charge.   
Wally Baatz 262-751-5011 
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Ozaukee Corvette Club 

PO Box 371 

Cedarburg, WI 53012 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  
 

100 South Main Street 

Saukville, WI 53080 

(262) 284-8886 

Owner – Jim Keller 

 

 

Upcoming Calendar Events  
(See web site calendar for latest information) 
 

 
January 10th 2018 – 6:00pm (5:00pm dinner) 
January OCC meeting, location TBD 
 
January 13th 2018 – 5:30pm Christmas Party 
at M.J Stevens.  More info coming… 
 
February 14th 2018 – 6:00pm (5:00pm dinner) 
February OCC meeting, location TBD 
 
March 4th 2018 – S.E. Wisconsin Corvette 
Clubs Chili Cookoff – Delafield Brew Haus.  
 
March 14th 2018 – 6:00pm (5:00pm dinner) 
March OCC meeting, location TBD  
 
 
 
 
 

 


